
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 
 

 

Our Ref: MGLA200520-2295 

 
11 June 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 19th May 2020. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked for: 
 

ONE: How many of the GLA funded affordable housing starts in 2016/17 had been 
completed by the end of 2019/20? Please give the breakdown by tenure. Please state 
how many of these starts were restarts, also with a breakdown by tenure.  
 
TWO: How many of the GLA funded affordable housing starts in 2017/18 had been 
completed by the end of 2019/20? Please give the breakdown by tenure. Please state 
how many of these starts were restarts, also with a breakdown by tenure.  
 
THREE: How many of the GLA funded affordable housing starts in 2018/19 had been 
completed by the end of 2019/20? Please give the breakdown by tenure. Please state 
how many of these starts were restarts, also with a breakdown by tenure. 
 
FOUR: How many of the GLA funded affordable housing starts in 2019/20 had been 
completed by the end of 2019/20? Please give the breakdown by tenure. Please state 
how many of these starts were restarts, also with a breakdown by tenure.  
 

Our response to your request is as follows:  
 
The GLA introduced a new project management system in 2018 and details of historic projects 
for legacy programmes completed prior to 2017 were closed in the historic system. For legacy 
programmes these records are held offline and therefore not included in the response below.  
Details of starts on site completed from 2017 onwards are shown in the table below.  
 



     

 

 

Start on 
site year 

No. of 
Starts 

completed  

No. of 
re-

starts 

Social Rent 
(and LAR at 
benchmarks) 

Affordable 
Rent 

Shared 
Ownership/ 

LLR 

Other 
Intermediate 

Other 
Affordable  

2017-18 5,738  662  1,209  1,708  2,696  14  111  

2018-19 3,425  63  988  647  1,090  493  207  

2019-20 715    168  179  349  19  0  

Total 9,878  725  2,365  2,534  4,135  526  318  

 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this email.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer  
 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using 
the GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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